Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Stanley Consultants, Inc.
This notice has nothing to do with any rule or rulemaking process.

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a Public Kick-off Meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Tuesday, November 10, 2015, 3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m., Open House: Elected Officials/Agency Kick-off Meeting (formal presentation at 4:00 p.m.); 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m., Public Kick-off Meeting (formal presentation at 6:00 p.m.)

PLACE: Marriott Hotel, 4000 RCA Boulevard, Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:

Financial Management No. 435803-1-22-02
Study Description: SR 9 (I-95) at Northlake Boulevard Interchange, Palm Beach County Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, is conducting an Elected Officials/Agency Kick-off Meeting and Public Kick-off Meeting for the SR 9 (I-95) at Northlake Boulevard Interchange Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. The Elected Officials/Agency Kick-off Meeting and Public Kick-off Meeting is being held as part of a current Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study. This study is being conducted to evaluate proposed interchange improvements at I-95 and Northlake Boulevard and to provide documented information necessary for FDOT to reach a decision on the type, design, and location of the improvements. The project is being developed to reduce congestion, enhance safety, and achieve an acceptable level of service while minimizing potential impacts to the natural and human environments.

Participants may review study information and discuss the study with FDOT staff during the meeting. These meetings provide interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the social, natural, cultural and physical impacts of the proposed improvements. You are invited to visit the study website at www.95northlake.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the meeting by contacting Scott Thurman, PE at (954)777-4135.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Scott Thurman, PE at (954)777-4135 at least 7 days before the meeting.
If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Services, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Scott Thurman, PE, the FDOT Project Manager at (954)777-4135, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309, scott.thurman@dot.state.fl.us.
